OFFICE OF THE CITY ATTORNEY
Samuel J. Clark, City Attorney

CITY OF SAINT PAUL Civil Division Telephone: 651 266-8710

Mayor Christopher B. Coleman 400 City Hall Facsimile: 651 298-3619
15 West Kellogg Blvd
Saint Paul, Minnesota 55102

Delivered by Internet
November 12, 2015

Ms. Shari Moore, City Clerk
310 City Hall

15 W. Kellogg Boulevard
Saint Paul, MN 55102

Re:  Charter Commission Recommendation to Amend Charter Section 17.07 regarding On-
Sale Liquor Licenses issued to restaurants, pursuant to Minnesota Statutes § 410.12,
subd. 7

Dear Ms. Moore:

This letter is to advise you that on November 10, 2015, the Charter Commission of the City of
Saint Paul voted to recommend that Section 17.07 of the Charter be amended by ordinance
adopted unanimously by the Council, pursuant to Minnesota Statutes § 410.12, subd. 7 (2014).

Minnesota Statutes § 410.12, subd. 7 (2014) requires the city to publish notice of a public
hearing on this proposal within one month of receiving this recommendation. The notice must
contain the text of the proposed amendment. The city council must hold the public hearing at
least two weeks, but not more than one month after the notice is published. Within one month of
the public hearing, the city council must vote on the proposal. It is adopted if it receives the
affirmative vote of all seven of the councilmembers and is approved by the mayor. The
ordinance must be published as in the case of other ordinances. It becomes effective 90 after
passage, approval and publication.

For your convenience I have also enclosed proposed ordinance to accomplish the amendment.

If you have any questions, please let me know.

"An Affirmative Action Equal Opportunity Employer."
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November 15, 2015

erald T. Hendrickson
Deputy City Attorney

Enclosure

Cc: Council President Russ Stark
Councilmembers
Mayor Chris Coleman
Deputy Mayor Kristin Beckman
Charter Commission Chair Richard Kramer
City Attorney Sammy Clark
Ricardo Cervantes, Director of DSI



NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

The Saint Paul City Council will conduct a public hearing on Wednesday, December 2, 2015 at
5:30 p.m. in Council Chambers, 3rd floor City Hall - Court House regarding the Saint Paul
Charter Commission recommendation to the City of Saint Paul that the following charter
amendment be made by ordinance:

Amending Charter Section 17.07 regarding On-Sale Liquor Licenses issued to restaurants,
pursuant to Minnesota Statutes § 410.12, subd. 7.

The Council of the City of Saint Paul does ordain:

Section 1.
Pursuant to Minnesota Statutes § 410.12, subd. 7, on November 10, 2015, the Saint Paul
Charter Commission recommended to the City of Saint Paul that certain charter amendments,
as more fully stated below, be made by ordinance. Public notice has been given, and a public
hearing has been held according to law. The Council of Saint Paul, by unanimous vote, hereby
amends Charter Section 17.07 as follows:

Section 2.
Sec. 17.07. - On-sale liquor licenses.

The issuance and location of on-sale intoxicating liquor licenses shall be subject to

the provisions of this section; provided, that this shall not apply to or include on-sale wine
licenses-, or on-sale liguor licenses issued to restaurants.

Section 3.
This ordinance shall take effect ninety (90) days after passage, approval and publication.

Dated November 12, 2015

Shari Moore
City Clerk

(November 16, 2015 )



